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Learning and Living fok a Sustawnable Future

Dear NaDEET friend,

Wow! Seeing this recent photo of the Stampriet PS schoolchildren immersed
in the middle of the dunes of the NamibRand Nature Reserve makes me happy.

Mr. Festus Toromba, the school‘s principal since 2009, has partnered with us
to make a trip to NaDEET Centre an annual event. | often emphasize how
important it is for schools to integrate environmental education into their
curriculum and to realise the educational value in a week-long programme at
NaDEET Centre. Mr. Toromba, standing on the right side of the photo above,
is an excellent example of someone who has done this. His first visit to NaDEET
was as a science teacher, shortly after we opened in 2004. So many children
have benefited from his motivation and dedication to including environmental
education in the school programme.

As one of the key pillars of the UN Sustainable Development Goals, quality
education also recognises the important role of education for sustainable
development (ESD). On a national level exciting steps forward are taking place
as the draft EE/ESD national policy is being finalised. This is an important step
to getting national coordination to support principals like Mr. Toromba and to
support NaDEET s ability to upscale its impact in Namibia. We are a key part
of the drafting process of the policy and are working towards its completion by
the end of the year.

Enjoy reading about the many exciting EE/ESD activities in which we have
been engaging schools and adults here in Namibia.

Thank you very much to all our donors for your support!
Viktoria Keding
Director
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“All Roads lead to ... NaDEET!”
After years of first time visitors to the Centre getting lost (despite detailed maps!)
we invested in new road signs. We now have large official, easy to read day I
and night green road signs to NaDEET, at all major intersections. For the past
six years Hardap Region schools have been incredibly fortunate as they have
been provided with Ministry of Education busses to come to the Centre. Since
the end of April, however, this situation changed from one day to the next due
to major government budgetary cuts. | wish the rest of this article could be about
new "sustainable transport”, but unfortunately it is about securing safe, reliable |
and AFFORDABLE transport for Namibian children to come to NaDEET Centre.
In the short-term we have averted the crisis through the continued support of
vehicles from the Ministry and funding from our neighbouring lodges on NamibRand
Nature Reserve and the Greater Sossus Namib Landscape (GSNL). We are
now exploring options of how to handle transport challenges to NaDEET Centre " -« .
in the long-term, especially as we want to reach out to more schools nationwide to upscale our |mpact A big
thank you to Wolwedans Foundation, Tok Tokkie Trails, & Beyond, NamibRand Family HideOut, Solitaire, FNB
Namibia and Gondwana for your generous support for this cause.
A special THANK YOU to Selected Hardware for co-sponsoring the signs!
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the giraffe on NamibRand they did see lots of other wildlife.

there markings that g all |1
: o the lower 4as?
e -' TR 2

Are there striking white line Nerthern fe
marings on the lower lags?  Giretfa comeiparcate

ves ) (w0

Reticulated groffe Southarn girafie
et reticuiete Giratfa gratfs

Here is what our participants have to say...

On behalf of Origo Primary School in general and more specific the

grade 7B, | am privileged to bestow a vote of thanks to the entire

gz NaDEET Staff Members.

- S Ms Ousie, thank you very much for all

the delicious meals that you have

blessed us with. And we are so grateful

- that we could have learnt from an expert

~ in solar cooking.

~_ Ms Manuela, thank you very much for
~ your warm welcome. We know that you
~are working behind the scenes to make

~ our dreams come true.

- To our presenter, Mr E, Mr John and Ms

- Salome, we would love to promise you

~ that we will put in practice everything

. that we have learnt from you.

Please remember we are just children

who make mistakes but the good

thing is that we learn from our

' mistakes.

John Amanyanga, a NUST Work-
Integrated-Learning Intern, guiding
environmental club members from
Kamwandi Combined School on a
dune walk. John completed his
research project on a comparison of
camel-thorn tree structure and habitat.

21 All the way from Germany...
NaDEET Centre’s solar
cooking kitchen has a new
bell to give a unique sound
when it is time to rotate the
solar oven!

Thank You!
Read by Walthaim Witbeen
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International visitors at NaDEET

ACS Cobham International School
“We did not expect the level of activity, immersion and
thoroughness of the programme. Clearly a lot of thought has
gone into this and | hope that ACS will continue to support it
going forward.” This comment by one of the accompanying
supervisors of the ACS-Namibia Project is as rewarding as it is
motivating for NaDEET. |
. [ o] For the second consecutive

year ACS-Namibia Project ACS charity committee at sponsor board during
has arranged for a group of visit at NaDEET Centre.
students from ACS Cobham

International School (UK) to visit NaDEET Centre on their “summer” tour
of Namibia. They got to see and experience first hand, what Namibian
learners are taught at the Centre and the various environmental education
activities focussed on implementing sustainable practices.

Elizabeth Lammert shows participant NADEET is grateful for the on-going support from ACS-Namibia Programme.

how to construct a solar cooker during Due to their generous funding community members from /Khutalhoas took

the //Khitalhoas community programme ~ part earlier this year and another group of learners from primary school will
sponsored by the Namibia Project. = come in October.

MR A

Centre for Global Education and Experience (CGEE)

The Centre for Global Education and Experience in Windhoek has made a
weekend programme at NaDEET Centre a part of their programme. CGEE
is a semester abroad programme for university students studying at an —
American university. The programme focuses on nation-building, globalisation i
and decolonising the mind. The group highly enjoyed our “Shop Till You
Drop” game that explores sustainability issues in relation to consumerism
and income inequality.

Participants who were allotted to be
“poor” in the Shop Till You Drop game.

University of Nebraska— Lincoln (UNL)- Namibia Tour

We were happy to welcome back Larkin Powell with a new group of UNL
students at the end of their month long Namibia tour. The group participated
in the annual NamibRand Nature Reserve game count and of course made
their own solar cooked pizza at the Centre. Lots of discussions were enjoyed £,
regarding Namibia and conversation as the students began to reflect on
their many experiences.

“RUG for Sustainability” Update

Even though we are not visiting our RUG schools monthly anymore we have had a chance
to visit some and have received some great photos of solar cooking and vegetables from
the RUG sponsored gardens. We also were given credit from Mr. Davids in Uibes that his
school is doing well because "his learners have learned to manage the school well!”
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Tippy Taps for Centre

At NaDEET we are always looking into
replicable solutions as the Centre is a
showcase for our participants. We aim
to show how one can achieve more with
little. It can be time consuming to get
started BUT... straight-forward, simple
technology usually prevails in the
conditions that are a reality in the Namib.
Hygiene and handwashing has been
big on the agenda in Namibia and at
NaDEET as well. Running water is often
not accessible. So at the NaDEET
Centre toilets, we had a very simple
solution, a reused plastic container
hanging next to our tyre basins for many
years. This worked, but was not ideal,
as it is a bit awkward to use. | played
around with many ideas and looked at
different taps and hands-free solutions
that would work without plumbing. All
of them too complicated or too
expensive.
Enter the tippy tap. | had heard of the
tippy tap a long time ago and it is a
widely used hands-free handwashing
solution in rural areas. During some
kind of dinner event discussion a fully
unrelated side comment sparked the
right brain cells into action. We got going
and built several prototypes until the
tech team had the design that worked
in our setting in the dunes.
The end product is pretty amazing and
the interest from teachers, in only a few
weeks, has been overwhelming.
Andreas Keding

Tech Talk

Off-grid Living: Maintenance and Upgrades

Living off-grid is actually very common in Namibia. To provide enough
water and electricity is a part of daily life “on the farm”. Luckily in
today’s day and age this has become much more convenient and
easy with modern technology. NaDEET’s solar systems which provide
water and electricity need an upgrade or replacement every now and
then to keep up with growth or to replace outdated or broken parts.
The time for NaDEET to address some urgent issues and upgrade,
arrived a few months back.
For some time, we have been experiencing low pumping volumes on
our solar electricity water pump due to reduced electricity production.
Our old panels, some of which had been damaged and partially
replaced or repaired in 2010, were only delivering at very reduced
capacity. We decided to upgrade to a new set of slightly more powerful
solar panels. With groups visiting the Centre on a weekly basis and
the need to keep water tanks full in case of fire, this was an important
investment.
We then replaced a faulty battery in our old NaDEET Base battery
bank in hopes that it would keep the system going. Unfortunately it
did not and we needed to invest in a complete new set.
Our Staff Valley accommodation was also upgraded with a new A++
fridge/freezer for our 4-5 staff members living there. Electricity capacity
for Staff Valley was also upped by using two smaller inverters hooked
up in tandem to double the power that is amply available from the
panels.
The Speich Education Fund has been
supporting us with many capital expenditure
4 projects over the years. Visitors to the Centre
1 can see the beautiful houses,
| WaterWiseWashrooms and dry toilets that
have been sponsored in part by the Speich
Education Fund. Once again they looked at
our proposal and recognised the importance
) g A of having a functional infrastructure to deliver
quallty programmes We are very thankful for their support as it saves
us from rolling over our capital expenditure onto the programme costs.
Andreas Keding
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e “It’s Time to Grow” Translation Workshops ——
| With funding from UNESCO and support from the Ministry ¥
&y of Education, NaDEET’s pre-primary/ lower primary school
sustainability booklets are being translated into three
Namibian languages. Instead of using a translator we
decided to use the opportunity to bring language teachers
together at NaDEET Centre, as they will be the ones to
use the material in the classroom. Although time was short
during the workshops we were still able to cover many sustainability activities
and translate the booklets for content and comprehension. Most teachers thoroughly enjoyed taking part in such
an active, practical workshop and took valuable ideas home with them. The booklets are being translated into
Oshindonga, Otjiherero and Khoekhoegowab and will be officially launched before the end of the year.

Here is what our participants have to say...
| would like to give my wholehearted blessing thanks to the whole NaDEET community
and it's staff for the best ever project.
| am Johannes P Shalonda, one of the Oshindonga teachers. | joined the NaDEET project
called Bush Telegraph in 2004 when | was in grade 9 at Nehale S.S.S in Oshikoto Region,
and | have been developing my environmental life guided by this book series.
| still have all editions | received because they were ever useful to me and as additional materials g
to look through to complete my Natural Science homework or Biology project when | was to
grade 11 and 12.
| enjoy the books by completing puzzles and answering questions about our environment. |
once won a poster when | completed and drew a life cycle of a palm tree. | was very happy to put a big poster
of different Namibian plants in my room and this motivated me to explore more on different local plants and
know why are they important in our communities.
Providing these books to schools will help, even to us teachers, as most of us have grown up in towns and we
really ignore our natural ecosystem. It fails us to present these environment related topic very effectively simply
because we also don't have any information about them. Being a member of the Bush Telegraph is essential
in the life of all primary and environmental related subject teachers, as | have even made six other colleagues
join and now they are happy with the copy they receive every three months though they are complaining of few
copies and few editions in a year.

If it wasn't for the financial problem | would suggest NaDEET and the Ministry of Education to train teachers

.. there are many old schools without a single tree... finally | would like to wholeheartedly request if NaDEET
can be a friend and partner of my school, Onethindi Primary School. We will be helping each other in developing
materials and visiting each other. It will be marvellous!

Yours J.P Shalonda, teacher, Onethindi JPS
Director’s note: It was great to meet you in person at NaDEET Centre and to hear how NaDEET has touched
your life. It is an inspiration to us and encourages us to continue with our work! We will try to again have more
Bush Telegraph’s per year!

Local § international Networking

It’s Time to Identify Colour-in Book - It was an
Our new publication e Mit ganzer Kraﬁ: honour
illustrated by Katie - to be
Nieland from the UNL .| awarded
Center for Great Plains first

place in the Yves Rocher Trophee de
Femmes - Germany prize earlier this
year. The prize honours women who
are dedicated to the environment and

study was launched with
Katie in February in

Nebraska, USA, at a local
school. It was designed to accompany

our popular It’s Time to Identify UNESCO Global Action making the world a better place.
guidebook and is a fun colouring book | Programme mid-term conference, | The prize was awarded together with

for a road trip in Namibia. /t’s Time to|Ottawa, Canada cash donation for NaDEET. Several
; Identify I had the privilege to present, together | articles also
Colour-In with colleagues from South Africa, |appeared in
 Book is now |on Southern African perspectives on|German media
~w available at |EE/ESD. outlets including in
# NaDEET and | The mid-term conference was an | “Fir Sie” women’s
§ in bookstores |important networking opportunity to | magazine. s
in Namibia. |share best practices. Viktoria Keding




nvesting tn our Team

Update from Vicky Endjala in Holland
B == Timereally does go by fast! | have just
B o= - completed the first of my two year
studies and | am now looking forward
to the summer holidays. This has been
o an amazing year. Being in the
- " Netherlands has given me a different
P — perspective on just about everything
(in a good way). | have acquired so
many new ideas about how we can contribute to the
reduction of global emissions, management of water
resources and that ‘waste equals food’. | am thrilled and
can’t wait see how | can use this knowledge back in
Namibia.
Besides going to school, | was presented with great
opportunities to travel across Europe and of course it is
my dream to travel the world as much as | can. Travelling
with new friends and seeing old ones has been the best
experience and every place | have gone to has its own
unique beauty that just makes me want to travel more. |
miss my family and friends very much but this is a once
in a lifetime opportunity and | am looking forward to where
the next year takes me. In the coming school year starting
September 2017, | will be doing a minor in Bio-based
Technology and Business Development and a graduation
internship. Thank you very much to Freundschaft mit
NaDEET for making this possible. Vicky Endjala

—_——

Strategic Plan

Office Administrators Boot Camp
The course was very interesting
and | really learned a lot from
it. The biggest highlight or the
topic that stood out for me was
how to master my office work
effectively and efficiently,
reducing stress and most
importantly improving time
management.
These stood out for me because
| am the face of NaDEET and everything starts with
me and my desk. By this | mean when people walk in
our office | am the first person they talk to and | am
the first person to answer the phone when it rings. |
have to make sure that the way | talk and present
myself goes hand in hand with my body language. A
first impression is very important. As the face of
NaDEET | also learned that | need to be pro-active,
try to think a little out of the box and not only wait for
instructions or be told what to do and what not.
Priscilla Kuzeeko
Director’s note: Priscilla has been working “behind the
scenes at NaDEET” for three years already. She
manages all of our NaDEET Centre bookings and
assists with many other crucial administrative tasks
fo support all of our environmental education work.

Finances § Funding

NaDEET Gets a Fresh
Perspective

NaDEET applied to the NYU
Wagner Capstone programme
to receive assistance with
developing an updated
strategic plan.

After our three year RUG
programme it was time for us
to again review our key
strengths and how we can best
act on them to have the
greatest impact. We are
currently working on an
implementation plan and
setting up meetings with our
key stakeholders.

The Capstone Team presenting
the NaDEET plan in New York

Financial Overview 2016/2017
This financial overview reflects the final year of our three year funded European

Union grant for the “RUG for Sustainability” project. This project made up a

significant portion of our budget.

Our outlook for 2017/ 2018 is stable due to the generous support of many
individual donors and the active work of our support organisations in Germany

and the US.
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Viktoria sharing with Rotary Club 14 in
Nebraska the impact of their grant.

The Wolwedans Foundation team hands
over sponsorship for Hardap Region
schools.



A BIG thank-you to our on-going donors and supporters

N At Our donors from 28 November 2016 - 30 June 2017 Marlene OBrien
Anonymous Miek Wackie Eysten-Neervoort Anne Maree O'Neill
Mary Ann Ashton Sandi Fabry Christina Padgett
C Avelino Bob & Phyllis Feingold Patrick & Julie Paulick
Gunhild & Roland Baldini Ady Fong Betsy Perry
Anne Baltren Alicia Garaizabal Michelle Rapp
Barbara Bartle Gerald Gibian Jennifer Reid

Christian Bigler

Sarah Bittenbender

Tom & Gael Bittenbender
Edith Boehme

Karin Bottger

Dawn Braithwaite

Bush Whisper

Anna Cayton Holland
Fred Cebron

Kristin Cederholm
Elizabeth & Michael Chen
Margaret Jan Chi

Be Chua

Josephine Chuang

lan Clark

Bruce Clark

Susan Cleaver

Costa Coucoulis

Kate Danna

Coen de Keijzer

Katrin Dierks

Eileen Driscoll

Drongo Tours

Barry Dworkin

Robert & Marilyn Ellsworth
Harald & Dolores Evers

Sandra Dantu
Olaf Keding
Uschi Bader
Beverly Austin

Bonnie Glass
Carlita Grass-Talbot
Eric Greaser
Barbel Heiduk
Silviu Herchi
Jennifer Hill
David & Kathy Jacob
Robert Jankowitz
Uta Jingst
A Kid in the Wild Foundation
Bill & Kathie Kiernan
Don & Mimi Kirk
Gerrie Klok & Bert Jacometti
Annelies Kok & Alewijn van Asperen
Viktoria Krane
Bonnie Krisztal
Carolyn Lee & Steven Gabler
Michelle Leicht
Caroline Lodato
Gabriele Ludynia
Jeanne Maloney
Mihoko Manabe
John Manaras
Jennifer Martin & Mark Matthias
James Mastera
George & Marie Menendez
Michael Mulvaney
Niclas Nagler

A SPECIAL THANK YOW

Richard & Margot Bittenbender
Arthur & Christine Zygielbaum
Ronald & Nancy Brumback

US Advisory Board

Francis & Barbara Rockett

Fred & Margaret Rose

Stanislas Rouyer

Safari und Tours nach Mass
Janny Samson

Eddy Scheers & Sabrina DeBille
Peter Scherrer

Fabian Schlotter

Helmut Schmid

Heide Schreiber

Diane Seligman

Glenn Smith

Emily Smith

Lauren Solimando

Inge Specht

Judith Spillemaeckers

Cathy and Tony Stevens

Vernon & Esmerelda Swanepoel
Hannelore van Langendonck
Peter & Suzanne van Vliet
Aurelia Vega-Boulant

Philippe Von Hemert

Jenny Vorhoff

Linda Willard

Nancy Woods

Launa Zimmaro & Richard Kane

Joe Walter

John Bernstein
Richard Edwards
FmN Committee
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... andl all of tts donors!

To our fouthmg supporters:

Dorothé & Jirgen Klein Wulf & Renate Paulick

Berker Family Elinor Durr
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we need YOUR Help

One child for one week: N$880= US$80 = €60
A school class for one week: N$35,200 = US$3,200 = €2,400
Choose your own amount: Every contribution makes a difference.

%f’

Please make a donation in the most convement cost-effectwe and tax-deductible manner dependlng on where you live:

Donations into a NaDEET Bank Account (please note not tax deductible): .
Account holder: NaDEET

4Account holder: NaDEET
Bank name: Sparkasse Rosenheim

Bank name: Bank Windhoek
Branch Code: 7115 0000

Branch Code: 482 772
Account number: 8002413229 Account number: 3106 520 855
SWIFT: BYLA DE M1 ROS

SWIFT: BWLINANX
IBAN: Not available IBAN: DE48 7115 0000 3106 5208 55

Or donate on-line via our website:
www.nadeet.org

Donations via a NaDEET Support Organisation (tax deductible):

. Freundschaft mit NaDEET e.V. ~ “Friends of NaDEET” Collective Giving Fund

| Fur eine steuerabzugsfahige Spenden- : hosted by a fiscal sponsor,
bescheinigung spenden Sie an: FJC- A Foundation of Philanthrophic Fund
Bankverbindung: Make your tax-deductible contribution donation:
Freundschaft mit NaDEET e. V. - Sparkasse Osnabriick Online: with credit card or Paypal
BLZ: 265 501 05 By sending a check to:
Kontonummer: 461 202 5579 FJC, 520 8th Avenue, 20th Floor, New York, NY 10018
IBAN: DE89265501054612025579 Write your check out to “FJC” and write:
BIC: NOLADE22XXX “Friends of NaDEET” in the memo line

For further donation options, please visit our website: http://www.nadeet.org/donations

Professional affiliations:
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NaDEET > NaDEET Structure a
Trustees: Richard Baines ~ Christiane Berker ~ Micha
P.O. Box 8702 Dlrector Viktoria Keding Technical Director: Andreas Ke
Swakopmund, NAMIBIA Development Associate: Michelle Pfaffenthaler
. NaDEET Operations: Manuela Schmid
NaDEET Head Office EE Programme Developer: Viktoria Endjala (on study leave)
Tel: +264 (0)81 367 5310 Environmental Educator-Centre: Elijah Shikukumwa
Fax: +264 (0)88 655 2669 Homestead & Kitchen Manager: Elizabeth Lammert
Administrative Assistant: Priscilla Kuzeeko
NaDEET Centre

General Handyman: Willem Swartbooi
“weltwarts” Volunteers Theodor Blume and Marvm Warken

Tel: +264 (0)63 693 012
admin@nadeet.org
www.nadeet.org

Like Us On f

facebook
NaDEET is a registered non-profit

trust in Namibia.

Trust Certificate # T168/2003

DHPL 2017


www.nadeet.org/donations
www.freundschaftmitnadeet/mitgliedschaft
www.nadeet.org/donations-usa
www.nadeet.org
https://www.facebook.com/NaDEET-154469784564449/

